
Minutes of the Argyle Free Library Board of Trustees 

March 4, 2015 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Vice President Amy Stott 

Members present: Amy Stott, Robert Webster, Carol Kuhr, Joanne McDowell, Julie Gann. Also 
present were Youth Representatives Ryan Depew and Marissa Walkup. 

The meeting began with a presentation by representatives from RSVP (Retired and Senior 
Volunteer Program) of Warren and Washington Counties: JoAnna Sheridan, Project Director and 
Harold McKinney, an RSVP volunteer. They presented details of the Program that matches local 
non-profits and service organizations with senior (age 55+) volunteers. The Argyle Library could 
be matched with volunteers to shelve books or help with fund raising events. Ms. Sheridan also 
asked trustees to consider becoming RSVP volunteers. A motion was made and approved to 
complete a Memorandum of Understanding, enabling the Argyle Free Library to become an 
RSVP station. 

Minutes of the January 20, 2015 meeting were amended to include the date of the meeting. The 
minutes were then approved. 

The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Robert Webster. Bob noted that a number of CDs are 
maturing this year. He will reinvested them into CDs with longer maturity dates in order to 
maximize yields. A copy of the treasurer’s report is attached.  

 Old Business 

• Conflict of Interest Policy: The Conflict of Interest policy was approved. Attending 
members signed Conflict of Interest Statements which will be kept by the Secretary. 

• Building Review Committee: The committee will meet Wednesday, March 11, at 7:00 pm 
to discuss the purchase of  a six position circular computer station available from Demco. 
Also, Bob reported that he has been contacted by Richard Ayers about former Kinney 
Insurance building that is for sale. Bob will arrange for Trustees to tour the building in the 
next week or two. 

• Trustee Fiduciary Responsibilities Webinar: There was a discussion of the issues raised 
in the Library Trustees Association  recorded webinar that was listened to by Trustees on 
February 10 and 23. Bob will talk to Taxes with a View about using their services to 
separate bookkeeping functions. The Policy Committee will meet to begin considering a 
number of financial and administrative policies that need to be in place. There was also 
discussion of formulating goals for the library and the need for an inventory. 

New Business 

• Sales Tax and Ongoing Book Sale: The ongoing book sale will be discontinued. Instead, 
donated books and videos will be available for free. Bob will talk to Suzanne McWhorter 
about implementing this change.  



• Website Maintenance:  Julie McGann will train Ryan Depew and Marissa Walkup to keep 
the Library website up-to-date. They will meet on March 16, at 3:30. 

•  Program of the Year/SALS Annual Trustee Meeting: Bob reported that the Friends of 
the Library program on Solomon Northup was submitted as a nomination for the SALS 
Program of the Year. The Program of the Year awards are presented at the SALS Annual 
Trustee Meeting. The dinner and meeting are scheduled for May 18, 2015. 

!
Our next meeting will be Monday, April 6 at 7:00 pm. 

!
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm. 

!
Respectfully submitted,  

Carol Kuhr, Secretary






